TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD

SPECIAL MEETING

 MONDAY, AUGUST 19TH, 2013


The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for a Special Meeting on Monday, August 19th, 2013.  Supervisor Virginia Stern called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM.


Roll Call:
Virginia Stern – present




Johanna Shafer – present




Joseph Norton – present




Thomas Dewhirst – present




Mark D’Agostino – absent

OLD BUSINESS:

1. Recreation / Haunted House Project: Recreation Commission Chair Sue Blouse told the Board members present that three people were interested in bidding on a project to put in a new path, a “boardwalk”, as a new entrance to Frankenstein’s Fortress.  However, due to the slight possibility of DEC involvement with the proximity to the creek, no bids had yet been received.  Mrs. Blouse said that she would be calling for a meeting on August 28th and that this project (the boardwalk, tree planting and electrical work) should cost under $15,000.00.  This will be discussed again at the September Board meeting.

2. Highway Pick-up Trick Budget Resolution: Supervisor Stern read the following resolution:                               RESOLUTION #45 OF 2013
A RESOLUTION TO FUND THE PURCHASE OF A NEW HIGHWAY TRUCK APPROVED BY THE TOWN BOARD AT THE AUGUST 8TH, 2013 TOWN BOARD MEETING
WHEREAS, the Town Board of the Town of Stanford approved the purchase of a truck by the Highway Department for a cost of $27,546.00; and

WHEREAS, the purchase of this truck was not included in the 2013 Town of Stanford Budget;

THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED THAT:

1) $27,546.00 be transferred from the Highway Savings Investment Fund (account #3011359 Fund 01-201) at the Millbrook Bank to the Highway Capital Equipment line 01-04-5130-20

2) $27,546.00 be paid out of budget line 01-04-5130-20 to purchase the aforementioned truck. 

Roll call vote as follows: Virginia Stern – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Joseph Norton – yes; Thomas Dewhirst – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent.  Resolution #45 of 2013 passed unanimously by the four Board members present and certified this 19th day of August 2013.

NEW BUSINESS:

1. Set Public Hearing for CDBG application:
 A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Thomas Dewhirst, to set a Public Hearing for the September Workshop meeting, Monday, Sept. 9th at 7:30 PM.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Virginia Stern – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Joseph Norton – yes; Thomas Dewhirst – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent.


A motion to adjourn this Special Meeting at approximately 7:39 PM was made by Virginia Stern, seconded by Johanna Shafer.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Virginia Stern – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Joseph Norton – yes; Thomas Dewhirst – yes; Mark D’Agostino – absent.

Respectfully submitted,

Ritamary Bell

Town Clerk


